
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

DECEMBER 1 Bosses Christmas Party, Eatonia Community Hall 

DECEMBER 8 Old Fashioned Christmas, Eatonia Community Hall, 2:00pm 

DECEMBER 12 Eaton School Christmas Concert, Eaton School Gym, 7:00pm 

DECEMBER 14 Christmas Lighting Tour, 6:30pm 

DECEMBER 17 Mantario Lions Christmas Supper, Eyre Park Hall, 6:00pm 

DECEMBER 25 CHRISTMAS DAY 

DECEMBER 26 BOXING DAY 

JANUARY 1 NEW YEAR’S DAY 

JANUARY 12 Minor Hockey Day, Eatonia Arena  

JANUARY 24 - 26 Allocating Annie by Rick Abott, Eatonia Community Hall, 5:30pm 

FEBRUARY 5 Prairie Women on Snowmobiles, Eatonia Arena, 10:00am 

FEBRUARY 15 Eatonia Lions Prime Rib & Jumbo Shrimp Supper, Eatonia Community Hal, Details to follow 

COUNCIL’S MESSAGE 
 

 

Here we are, quickly approaching the end of the year!  

 

We have recently hosted our annual public meeting, which was held on Wednesday, 

November 21st. We always encourage residents of town to attend this meeting as this gives 

rate payers an opportunity to question council and provide suggestions on various things 

happening in the community. Thank you to those that were able to make it out. If you were 

unable to be in attendance, one of the topics discussed is our upcoming changes to the 

residential garbage pick-up. Come middle of December your grey garbage bin will be delivered 

and the first garbage pick-up will begin Monday, January 7th. Re-occurring every two weeks. 

Details can be found on the back of this newsletter or on our website at www.eatonia.ca . As 

well, brochures will be mailed out with your next utility notice beginning of January.  

 

We just want to make mention of the holiday hours for the office and nuisance grounds. The 

hours for the nuisance grounds have been slightly adjusted to accommodate the holidays. 

Please note the hours for Monday, December 24th and Monday, December 31st have changed 

to the mornings. You’ll see these listed on the left hand side of this page.  

 

With December comes the annual Old Fashioned Christmas hosted by the Eatonia & District 

Chamber of Commerce held on December 8th. Watch for posters with all the fun activities 

happening that day. Hope to see you out! 

 

Wishing you and yours a wonderful Christmas & a Happy New Year!  

 

Yours truly,  

Town Council  
 

 

 

 

 

DECEMBER 2018 
 

TOWN OFFICE HOURS 
Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat Holidays 
 

HOLIDAY HOURS 
Closed at noon Monday, Dec. 24 
Closed all day Tuesday, Dec. 25 

Closed all day Wednesday, Dec. 26 
 

Closed at noon Monday, Dec. 31 
Closed all day Tuesday, Jan. 1 

NUISANCE GROUND HOURS 
Monday, Wednesday, Friday  

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday  

9:00am – 12:00pm 
 

Closed Sundays &  

Stat Holidays 
 

HOLIDAY HOURS 
Monday, Dec. 24 9:00am – 12:00pm 

Tuesday, Dec. 25 Closed  
Wednesday, Dec. 26 Closed 

 

Monday, Dec. 31 9:00am – 12:00pm 
Tuesday, Jan. 1 Closed 

 

 

http://www.eatonia.ca/
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TAXES 
 

From July – December, 2018 a 1% penalty per 

month will be charged on all current taxes still 

outstanding. In January, 2019 a 10% penalty will 

be charged on all outstanding taxes. 

 

 

 

 GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Regular garbage pick-up is Monday mornings  

at 8:00 a.m.  
 

Monday, December 3rd  

Monday, December 10th  

Monday, December 17th  

Monday, December 24th  

Monday, December 31st – No residential garbage pick-up 

 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS  

IS THE 22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Thursday, December 6 
Thursday, December 20 

 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

A pick-up schedule, list of acceptable materials, 
and how to properly place your bin on pick-up 

days can all be found on our website at 
www.eatonia.ca  

 
 

WATER METER READINGS 

Notices via phone call, text message, and email 

will be sent out this month.  

We ask that all residents submit their reading(s) 

by Friday, December 21st.   

You can submit your reading by calling the office 
at 306-967-2251 or online at www.eatonia.ca 

 

 

NOTICE 
 

Any trucks, trailers, boats, etc. that are being 
parked by the Water Treatment Plant, the Town 
of Eatonia is asking that they be moved off the 

lot before May 1, 2019.  
 

The town is requesting this due to liability issues, 
and to allow for easier maintenance of the lot.  

 

 
 

EATONIA T-SHIRTS & HATS 

Centennial T-shirts are still available at the Town 

Office, just in time for Christmas!  

They make great gifts. So be sure to stop in at 

the office to pick yours up! Sizes are limited. 

 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
http://www.eatonia.ca/
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Denise, Gloria, Marion & Vanessa 

December 1 – 21, 2018 
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The Handi Van will pick up any senior/disabled 
residents for a tour of the Christmas lights in town 

 
Phone Cheryl at 

306.967.2251 (Work) or 306.460-8370  
Or Vicki at 306.967.2447 (E.O.L.) 

By Friday, December 14th, 5:00 pm 
To arrange for a pickup. 

 
Show your Christmas spirit and turn your lights 

on the evening of December 14, 2018 
For the residents of Eatonia as they tour the town. 

 
Compliments of the 

Eatonia Health District Foundation Board 

 

Thank you to everyone who joined us at our 

annual Halloween Party! 

A special thank you for participating in the 

“Twist” part of the party! The marriage of our 

daughter Naomi to Allan Bagley. 

 

Congratulations Naomi & Al! 
 

Neil & Janine Specht 
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December 1st @ 11am 

Atom Southwest Warriors vs. Rosetown 

December 8th @ 10am 

Initiation Huskies 

December 8th @ 12pm  

Novice Southwest Flyers vs. Dodsland 

December 9th @ 9:30am 

Initiation Huskies 

December 11th @ 6:45pm 

Novice Southwest Huskies vs. Fox Valley 

December 16th @ 10am 

Initiation Huskies 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Sundays @ 7PM 

Co-ed Ages 15 & Up 

Eaton School 
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EATONIA LIONS CLUB 

 

 

OCT 

2018 
 

 

COSTA RICA – WAYNE & BRENDA RADIES 

$120 – DEREK & HOLLY ODLAND 

Thank you to everybody who donated 

bottles to my hockey team and to Larock 

Farms for the use of their trailer. 

Ryder Bredy 

DONOR’S CHOICE APPRECIATION 

Thank you from the committee to: 

 Debbie Adams and co-workers in Eatonia Agencies and Cheryl Bailey 

and Janay Matthews in the Town Office. Without the cooperation of  

these ladies, the campaign would not happen. As well, Debbie Adams is to 

recognized for her annual donation of office supplies. 

 Prairie Center Credit Union for their supportive donation for administration 

costs. 

 The donors for a generous response to this year’s campaign totaling $11,700. 

$7075 will remain in the community with Eatonia Oasis Living, Eatonia  

Cooperative Services and Eatonia/Mantario cemeteries. 

 

Finally, appreciation is extended to Kathy Nunweiler as she completes twelve years of volunteering for 

Donor’s Choice.  In the role of treasurer, she has had the greatest workload. Thank you Kathy for your 

commitment and service! 

 

While Bev Dahl has accepted the position of secretary - treasurer, the committee requires a fourth person. 

Anyone interested in helping with this important organization may contact Bev Dahl, Debbie Kroeker or 

Belva Martin. 
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E A T O N I A  O A S I S  L I V I N G  C E L E B R A T E S  2 0  Y E A R S ! !  

O U R  2 0 T H
 A N N I V E R S A R Y  C E L E B R A T I O N  W A S  H E L D  O N  O C T O B E R  2 6  A N D  2 7 T H .   I T  

W A S  A  W O N D E R F U L  T I M E  T O  R E F L E C T  O N  T H E  P A S T  R E S I D E N T S ,  S T A F F  A N D  B O A R D  

M E M B E R S .   T H E R E  A R E  S O  M A N Y  P E O P L E  T O  T H A N K  F O R  M A K I N G  T H E  W E E K E N D  

S U C H  A  S U C C E S S :  

-  T H E  P L A N N I N G  C O M M I T T E E  O F  H O L L Y  O D L A N D ,  N A N C Y  H I L T S ,  T R U D Y  B E W S  

A N D  C O R A  K N U T T I L A  

-  K A R E N  R I T S C O  A N D  K R I S T A  S T E V E N S  F O R  H E L P I N G  S E T  U P  A N D  D E C O R A T E  

-  J A N A Y  M A T T H E W S  F O R  M A K I N G  T H E  P O S T E R S  

-  T H E  B O A R D  O F  D I R E C T O R S  A N D  E V E R Y O N E  E L S E  W H O  P I T C H E D  I N  T O  C L E A N  U P  

-  E A T O N I A  &  D I S T R I C T  H E A L T H  C A R E  F O U N D A T I O N  F O R  T H E  U S E  O F  T H E  

H A N D I V A N  T O  B R I N G  R E S I D E N T S  T O  T H E  H A L L ,  A N D  T O  C R A I G  B E W S  A N D  A N D Y  

R I C H A R D S O N  F O R  L O A D I N G  T H E  R E S I D E N T S  A N D  D R I V I N G  T H E  V A N  

-  T O  T H E  C A T E R I N G  C L U B  F O R  S U P P L Y I N G  T H E  L U N C H ,  T H E  L I O N S  C L U B  F O R  

R U N N I N G  T H E  B A R  A N D  M I T C H  L A R O C K  &  T H E  4 5 4  B A N D  F O R  T H E  A W E S O M E  

E N T E R T A I N M E N T  

-  A N D  L A S T  B U T  N O T  L E A S T ,  T H A N K  Y O U  T O  A L L  O F  Y O U  W H O  A T T E N D E D !   A  

G R E A T  T I M E  W A S  H A D  B Y  A L L !  

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday to  

Carl Miller, Margaret McConnell and 

Harry Hauta! 

 

Thank you to the CWL for hosting the 

monthly Birthday Party!!   

  

 

 

 

Resident Update: 

We have 16 residents currently living at E.O.L. 

We welcome Evelyn Hoffman…good to see you back in Eatonia! 

Donna Stasiuk has returned home…Good Luck, Donna!   

 

If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of our facility, now or in the future, 

talk to Cora or Krista at (306)967-2447 for more information.   

Ask us about the Personal Care Home Benefit and the EOL Resident Support Program! 

 

 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

Everyone Welcome!! 

Be sure to 

check out our 

Facebook 

Page!! 

BINGO!! 

Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

COME ON DOWN!! 

Bring your quarters!! 

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S  

4 5 4  D A N C E  C O .  P E R F O R M S !  

B A L L E T / H I P H O P / T A P / J A Z Z / A C R O  

D E C E M B E R  1 0
T H

 A T  3 : 4 5 P M  

 

4 5 4  D A N C E  C O .  P E R F O R M S !  

B A B Y B A L L E T / T I N Y T O T S / P R E S C H O O L E R

S  

D E C E M B E R  1 2
T H  

A T  1 0 : 0 0 A M  

 

C H R I S T M A S  L I G H T  T O U R  

D E C E M B E R  1 4
T H

 A T  6 : 3 0 P M  

C A L L  V I C K I  I F  Y O U  W O U L D  L I K E  T O  

G O !  

C H R I S T M A S  P I A N O  R E C I T A L  

D E C E M B E R  1 8
T H

 A T  6 : 3 0 P M  

 

Thank you to the following volunteers: 

 Marie Smith for organizing our Craft Sessions!  We can’t wait until the 

Christmas decorations go up. 

 Everyone who joins us for Cards and BINGO.  The residents enjoy your 

company! 

 Craig Bews and his dancing partners Lindsay Larock and Jennifer Bews for 

sharing their Ballroom Blitz routine!  It was great to see “Elvis” in the house. 

 Brennen Ronovsky for coming in and doing exercises with the residents!  

Brennen has some great ideas!  We can’t wait to see what you have in store 

for us! 

 Amy’s Playschool for decorating cookies with us! Always enjoy it when you 

come over! 

If anyone would like to volunteer their time to help with an activity, serve afternoon or 

evening lunches or just come in to visit, call Vicki or Cora at 306-967-2447. 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all the men and women who provide the church services at Eatonia Oasis 

Living.  Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is an important part of their care, and 

everyone at E.O.L. appreciates you very much.  Our services are Wednesday afternoons 

at 2:30 if anyone would like to join us. 

 Thank you to everyone who has made a contribution of any kind to our facility. 
We appreciate it from the bottom of our hearts! 

 



 
 
 

 

NEED AN ‘END OF THE YEAR’ TAX BREAK?? 

CONSIDER MAKING A DONATION TO THE EATONIA OASIS LIVING!! 

 If you wish to donate, please detach the form at the bottom of the page, drop off or mail to: 

Eatonia Oasis Living 

205 2nd Avenue West, Box 217 

Eatonia, SK    S0L 0Y0 

 

 

__________________________________________________ 

 

NAME: ________________________________________ PHONE #: ________________________________ 

ADDRESS: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

TOWN/CITY: ____________________________   POSTAL CODE: _________________________________ 

Donation receipts will be issued; all donations are tax deductible.  Charitable # 86907 4492 RR0001 

Tax receipt issued to ______________________________ 

                        (If different from above) 

 

 

Option A: One Time Donation 

 I would like to make a $_________ Cash or Cheque (please circle) contribution to EOL.   

 Please make cheques payable to Eatonia Oasis Living Inc.   

 

 

Option B: Split Donation (some now and some later) 

 I would like to make a $_________ contribution to EOL now and pledge $_________ to  be paid 

 _____________________ (date/year). 

 Please make cheques payable to Eatonia Oasis Living Inc.   

 

 

Option C: Pre Authorized Debit (directly from your account) 

 I have included a cheque marked “VOID” to show you the account to be used.   

 I authorize EOL to deduct my monthly donation of $_________ beginning in: ________________ 

 (month/year) on the            1st               15th                            Other_____ 

 Please complete the Pre-Authorized Debit (PAD) Agreement available at EOL.  
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EATONIA LIBRARY 

Eatonia Library will be having a gently used book sale for 

the month of December.  

Selected paperbacks and juvenile chapter books for $0.10 

each for the entire month of December. As well as each 

week, we will be featuring another type of book sale, ex. 

Hard covers, specific genre, etc.  

There will be prize draws to enter when purchasing books 

and borrowing library books.  

Watch for updates on the Eatonia library website or come 

to the library to see what we have to offer. Books make 

great Christmas gifts and at these low prices, you can get 

books for everyone on your Christmas list, including 

yourself.  

See you at the Eatonia Library … and used book store.  

The library will be having a Kids Christmas Decoration Craft 

Time on Thursday, December 6, 2018 from 6:30 p.m. to 

7:30 p.m. 

The library will be closed the following days for the 

Christmas season: 

Tuesday, December 25, 2018 for Christmas Day 

Wednesday, December 26, 2018 for Boxing Day 

Thursday, January 1, 2019 for New Year’s Day 

 

The library will be open regular hours during the rest of the 

Christmas season. The library hours are: 

Tuesday 11:00 a.m. – 4:30 p.m. 

Wednesday 1:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

Thursday 5:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 

 

Thank you to everyone who purchased a Nutter’s Gift Tray 

in support of the library. 

 

Watch for posters for date and time when the Nutter’s 

trays will be available for pickup. 

 

The staff of the Eatonia Library, Bunty and Elaine, and the 

Library Board wish all of our patrons and the residents of 

Eatonia and surrounding area a very Merry Christmas and 

happy, healthy and prosperous New Year.  
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Ballroom Blitz in Eatonia was held on November 9th & 10th, on behalf of the Eatonia Centennial Committee we were very 

thrilled to say that a donation has been committed to the following charities/organizations that our dancers and sponsors 

have chosen. 

Eatonia Raise the Roof  KidSport - Kindersley 

Eaton School   Eston Fire Department 

Eatonia Heritage Park  Creative Kids 

Leader Minor Ball  Eatonia Oasis Living 

Eaton School SCC  Eston Ambulance Compression Vest 

Fill the Pool – Kindersley Food for Kids - Kindersley  

 

Any remaining monies will be used to support the Eatonia Centennial Celebrations in 2020. 

 

We would also like to acknowledge the following sponsors who supported this event: 

 

Couple Sponsors 

Eatonia Agencies   Nutrien Ag Solutions 

Owens & Sweitzer 1972 Ltd.  Focus IVM Ltd. / Achieve Crop Science 

Somerville Farms (2014) Ltd.  Leader Electric / Diamond S Contracting Ltd.  

Prairie Road Holdings Ltd.  

 

Thank you to our other sponsors! 

G-Mac’s AgTeam – Green Room Sponsor   454 Dance Co. – Wine Sponsor 

Leader Pharmacy – Door Prize Sponsor    Moosiman Farms Ltd – Wine Sponsor 

Decisive Farming – Door Prize Sponsor    Main Street Studios – Dessert Sponsor 

Town of Eatonia – Trophy Sponsor    Country 104.9 – Program Sponsor 

FarmLink Judy Burt – Judge’s Table Sponsor 

 

Special thanks to Jami Swan for providing the contestants make-up and to 

Amber Francis for styling the contestant’s hair. 

 

Thank-you to the Eatonia Catering Committee for preparing the midnight lunch, to the Eatonia Lions Club for running the 

bar, Prairie Centre Credit Union for providing a nacho bar on Friday, to our money counters, Kristin Somerville, Duane & 

Connie Cridland and helpers, and thank you to all those who served our guests! 

 

Save the Date! Centennial celebrations are taking place July 31 to August 3, 2020! 
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Mantario Lions Club would like to thank the Eatonia 

Band Association for all the years canvassing for 

birthdays in the community calendar. This year Sharon 

Steinke and Samantha Francis will be contacting 

people to canvass for birthdays. If you do not receive a 

call by January 15, 2019 and would like to have your 

birthday listed in the calendar, you can contact 

 Sharon at 306-463-7995 or  

Samantha at 306-430-1720. 

 

We wanted to take this opportunity to say thank you 

to everyone for the well wishes on our wedding, 

October 20, 2018. It was a truly remarkable day and it 

would not have been possible without our family, 

friends, and several community groups. We are so 

blessed to be a part of such an amazing town! 
 

Maryanne and Jordan Becker 

HELP WANTED 
 

Rural Municipality of Chesterfield No. 261  
requires seasonal workers to start in the spring of 2019. 

 
Utility Personnel - duties include, but not limited to, 

mowing, operating various equipment and  
general duties. 

 
Grader Operator with preferred experience 

 Scraper Operator with preferred experience 
Applicants with 1A license are an asset. 

 
For more information, please contact  

Richard Adams at (306) 463-7043. 
 

Deadline to apply is January 4, 2019 at noon.  
Send resume by mail, fax, e-mail or in person to the 

R.M. of Chesterfield No. 261, 304 Main Street, Box 70 
Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0; fax 306-967-2424 or  

email rm261@sasktel.net 

 

mailto:rm261@sasktel.net
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CURBSIDE WASTE COLLECTION 

The Town of Eatonia has entered into an agreement with Triways Disposal Services to provide Curbside Waste Collection to residential 

residents. 

Triways will be dropping off a 95 gallon residential rolling grey cart between December 17-19. The carts will be emptied bi-weekly 

every second Monday. Triways collects on all statutory holidays, except New Year’s Day, Good Friday and Christmas Day. The first 

pickup date will be January 7, 2019. Triways will send the town a yearly schedule that shows pickup days for waste collection which 

will be distributed to households and provided on the Eatonia webpage.  

Triways will provide brochures for each residence explaining the program in more detail which will be mailed out with the next utility 

billing, picked up at the town office.   

Please note there will be no rate increase to your utility notice for the waste collection.  

Commercial garbage pickup will still be done by the town on your regular days. No changes will be made to commercial garbage pick-

up. 

What cannot be put in your Triways residential cart? 

- Hazardous material such as wet paint, chemicals, or solvent 

- Absolutely no ashes 

- Sod, dirt, concrete, or other heavy materials 

- Construction or demolition materials including boards, roofing materials,  

   or carpet 

- Automotive parts, tires, oil filters or oil 

- Tree Clippings over 2’ in length 

- Liquids of any kind  

- Animals or animal parts 

CEMETERY INFORMATION 

     The Cemetery Committee has completed Year 1 of projects working toward the huge goal of improvements 

designed for beautification and easier maintenance. 
 

Previous newsletters have outlined the tree project with Colorado spruce to be planted in spring 2019, the contacts 

with SaskTel for relocating underground cable, the Department of Highways for the ditch repair and the replacement fence. 
           

   Thank you for pleasant cooperation of those families who were approached for grave cover removal. The work load 

of the town employees along with the unseasonal fall weather slowed this project down. However, the goal to have all 

concrete and fibreglass covers removed by 2020 Centennial Celebration still remains. 
            

The major innovative improvement for mowing and for monument care was the installation of two concrete 

sidewalk-like runners on which the headstones are placed. While eliminating the age-old problem of monuments sinking or 

leaning over time, the neat straight line placing is esthetically pleasing. The project, albeit a test of patience, was 

successfully completed.  It was funded by donations. The committee hopes to continue this direction of improvement. 
             

Appreciation is extended for the willing assistance from R.M. of Chesterfield, R.M. of Newcombe and the Town of 

Eatonia in providing labour, equipment, gravel and topsoil. Cheers for the fellows on tree removal and “dirt” jobs. 
             

In light of the recent ‘hit and run’ incident in the cemetery, all families owning monuments are urged to check their 

household insurance policies. It is essential to have coverage on these valued memorial items. 
             

Finally, thank you to those who have supported our work financially. The contributions from Donor’s Choice 

campaign increased by $1400 over 2017’s cemetery donations. Also, it was most gratifying to be included in the community 

organizations receiving monies from Eatonia Oasis Players. 
            

Inquiries for further information may be directed to committee members: Troy Becker, Doug Bredy, Cheryl Bailey, 

Leah Cooper, Brent Watts, Jerry and Bernice Radies, Jim and Belva Martin. We look forward to the return of Bill Wardill 

with his wise words from the voice of experience. 

 


